
City of Wellsville 
411 Main 

Wellsville, KS 66092 
 

The regular meeting of the Wellsville City Council was held on Wednesday, September 
27th 2017 at 6:00 p.m. in the Wellsville City Council meeting room, located at 411 Main 
Street.  Councilmen present were Chuck Rutledge, Dave Rogers, Kiel Lasswell, and Cory 
Cunningham.  Department heads present were Officer Rachele Foltz for Chief Blair and 
Building Inspector Jerry Mallory. 
 
Councilman Tony Stanton was absent. 
 
Councilman Cory Cunningham moved to approve the consent agenda.  Councilman 
Chuck Rutledge seconded.  Motion passed 4-0. 
 
Mayor Lytle opened the meeting up for public comments.  The Mayor spoke to the 
audience concerning some of his health issues. 
 
Ordinance 886 the Uniform Public Offense Code was discussed.  Councilman Cory 
Cunningham moved to approve Ordinance 886.  Councilman Dave Rogers seconded.  
Motion passed 
 
Ordinance 887 STO the Standard Traffic Ordinance for Kansas Cities was presented. 
Councilman Chuck Rutledge moved to approve Ordinance 887. Councilman Kiel 
Lasswell seconded. Motion passed 4-0. 
 
The payment and interest of the Police radios were discussed.  The worksheets with the 
totals were handed out to council with the interest. 
 
  The motion was to put $10,000 down on the radios, leaving a balance of $32,412.37 to 
be financed.  Councilman Kiel Lasswell moved to approve putting $10,000 down on the 
payment of the radios.  Councilman Cory Cunningham seconded.  Motion passed 4-0. 
 
Officer Rachele Foltz gave the Police Department activity report.  Shawnee Mission Ford 
counter offered with fixing the SUV’s with a total of $272.00 each. 
 
Councilman Dave Rogers moved to approve fixing the patrol cars at $272.00 per car.  
Councilman Chuck Rutledge seconded.  Motion passed 4-0. 
 
Officer Foltz stated that October is breast cancer awareness month. They would like to 
wear a pink long sleeved shirt under their current uniforms.  Officer Foltz also purchased 
badges with pink on them. 
 
Building Inspector Jerry Mallory gave the planning department report.  Jerry asked 
council if he could purchase a lateral file cabinet.  He has seen them for around $500.00. 
 



Councilman Cory Cunningham moved to approve purchasing a lateral file cabinet in the 
amount not to exceed $500.00.  Councilman Dave Rogers seconded.  Motion passed 4-0. 
 
Councilman Chuck Rutledge moved to adjourn the meeting.  Councilman Cory 
Cunningham seconded.  Motion passed 4-0. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:17 p.m. 
 
City Clerk 
Tammy Jones 
 
 
 
 
 
 


